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SUBJECT/TITLE
Establishment of a state minimum wage

SPONSOR
Representative Rick Nelson

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban-County

X
Charter County
X
Consolidated Local

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 All local government offices

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 186 establishes a state minimum wage, rather than having employers adhere to the federal minimum hourly wage prescribed by 29 U.S.C. The bill has the effect of increasing the minimum wage to $5.65 an hour beginning January 1, 2005, and not less than $6.15 an hour beginning January 1, 2006.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The impact of HB 186 on local governments is indeterminable, but is expected to be significant.  HB 186 requires that every employer shall pay each employee not less than $5.65 an hour beginning January 1, 2005 and not less than $6.15 an hour beginning January 1, 2006. Kentucky employers currently abide by the federal minimum wage of $5.15 an hour. According to the U.S. Department of Labor, where federal and state law have different minimum wage rates, the higher standard applies.

In an earlier analysis, LRC staff economists used U.S. Census Bureau Current Population Survey data from 1999 to determine that 3,100 local government employees earned hourly wages below the $5.65 amount set as a minimum wage.  Based on the Census Bureau data, staff economists estimated the annual fiscal cost to local governments to be $2.5 million.  A second $2.5 million cost increase would be expected with the second $.50 an hour increase in wages specified by the bill.

The impact only includes the actual wage cost to local governments, it does not include secondary effects that might be expected from a minimum wage increase.  Such secondary effects may include: an increase in the amount of payroll tax collected by local governments as minimum wage earners see their incomes increase; a "wage push" effect whereby employees earning wages more than the previous minimum wage request and receive salary increases corresponding to the new minimum wage; increased payments by local governments to the County Employee Retirement System (CERS) due to higher employee salaries.

DATA SOURCE(S)
LRC staff; Office of the LRC Staff Economist; U.S. Department of Labor, Employment Standards Administration Wage and Hour Division Web site`
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